
 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chair 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Quantum Computing Research and Workforce Development in fiscal 

year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the University of Denver, located at 

2112 E Wesley Ave, Denver, CO 80210.  

 

The funding would be used to purchase equipment to enhance quantum computing research and 

economic development. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this 

investment will support the University of Denver in developing the next generation of quantum 

workers which enhances our domestic, economy, and national security.  

 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in section 

272 of title 15, United States Code.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Diana DeGette 

Member of Congress 
 
 


